
 

 
PWYLLGOR TRWYDDEDU A GAMBLO 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT SIAMBR Y CYNGOR - TŶ PENALLTA, 
TREDOMEN, YSTRAD MYNACH ON DYDD LLUN, 31AIN GORFFENNAF, 2023AT 3.00 

PM 
 
 

PRESENT 
 

Councillor S. Williams – Vice Chair Presiding 
 
 

Councillors: 
 

M.A. Adams, C.J. Gordon, D.C. Harse, T. Heron, Ms J.G. Jones, D.W.R. Preece, J.E. Roberts  
J. Scriven 

  
 

Together with: 
 

J. Morgan (Trading Standards, Licensing and Registrars Manager), L. Morgan (Licensing 
Manager), S. Mock (Solicitor), J. Thomas (Committee Services Officer) 
 
 

1 YMDDIHEURIADAU AM ABSENOLDEB  

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors W. Williams (Chair), G. Ead, P. Cook 
E. Aldworth, D. Cushing, D. Price. 

 
2 DATGANIADAU O DDIDDORDEB  

 
There were no declarations of interest received at the commencement or during the course of 
the meeting. 

 
  ADRODDIADAU SWYDDOGION 

 
Rhoddwyd ystyriaeth i'r adroddiadau canlynol. 

 
 
 
3 FFIOEDD TRWYNDDEDU A GAMBLO/COFRESTU/TRWYDDEDAU 2023/24.  

 
 The Licensing Manager presented the report, which sought the approval of the 

Licensing/Registration/Permit Fees under the Gambling Act 2005 for the next financial year. 
  

The Licensing Manager Informed Members all locally set Licensing fees are reviewed 
regularly to recover reasonable costs of providing the service. The report recommended 
maintaining existing Gambling fees and advised Members of the fee structure established by 
the Government under the Licensing Act 2003(LA2003).   
 
The Licensing Manager reminded the Members that a number of the fees are set centrally.  In 
particular the LA2003.  Members were asked to note these fees have not been increased 



 

since the LA2003 was implemented in 2005.  Members were informed that an informal survey 
had recently been conducted by the Home Office in relation to the processing costs of Local 
Authorities in a range of licences that fall within the LA2003.  Therefore, this could mean these 
particular fees may change in the future.  
 

 Members were drawn to Appendix one of the report which set out the locally set fees.  The 
Licensing Manager informed the Members that following a recent review exercise in respect of 
the Gambling Act 2005(GA2005) fees, it was advocated that the gambling fees set locally 
should remain unchanged at this time., Members were advised that as part of the review 
exercise, there was a consultation with Premises Licence Holders in relation to the fee 
arrangements for the forthcoming year.  Members noted that there had been no responses 
received.  

  
 The Licensing and Gambling Committee thanked the Licensing Manger for the report.  
 

Following consideration of the report it was moved and seconded that the recommendations 
be approved. By way of Microsoft Forms this was agreed unanimously. 

 
RESOLVED that; 

        
1. The level of fees proposed under the Gambling Act 2005 for 2023/2024 as 

outlined in Appendix 1 and for Temporary Use Notices in Appendix 2 be 
approved. 

 
2. The level of fees charged in connection with the Licensing Act 2003 as set 

out in Appendix 4 and for the majority of Gambling Permits and associated 
charges in Appendix 2 be noted.  

 
The Chair thanked everyone in attendance and the meeting closed at 2.46pm 

 
  
 
 
 
 


